
 

 

Dear Parents 
 
Thank you to everyone who braved the heat and 

attended the Foot To Foot Fun Run on Sunday; 

special thanks to the PTA for organising the event, 

which raised an amazing £9000 towards our 

science lab.  The separate collection for Grenfell 

Towers has risen to £2500: thank you for your 

generosity. 

 

 

 

Nico, Max and Finlay: winners of the lower school 

race. 

 

 

 

 

Fred, Garlan and Daniel: winners of the upper 
school race. 
I’m delighted to inform you that Caroline Owens, 
our Deputy, gave birth to a beautiful boy this week, 
Oliver, who weighed in at a healthy 6lb 4ozs; 
mother and baby are doing well.  While Caroline is 
off on maternity leave I’m pleased to inform you 
that David Williams will assume the role of Deputy 
Headteacher. 
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Furthermore, Tia is recovering well from her first 
week of chemotherapy, as you can see below, her 
resilient spirit is shining through.  

 
On the morning of the 3rd of July we need your 
help to sew together a special gift that the children 
are making for Tia, so if you can stay after drop off 
and gather in the nursery front room for our very 
own sewing circle, we’d really appreciate it. 
 
Today the children were informed who their class 
teacher will be next year and over the next two 
weeks they will get to spend some time with them; 
letters will go out to all parents next week. 
 

The Fork to Fork will 
return on the 16th June 
2018, we need your 
help: project managers 
sought and any other 
willing party to ensure 
it’s a great success; 
please leave your 
details at the office. 

 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
Warmest regards 
Janine Ryan 
Headteacher 

 
 
Headteacher’s thought for the week  
It is often in the darkest skies that we see the 
brightest stars. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Key dates for your diary 

 

 

Friday 30th June Music Gala at the Barbican 
Children perform in the foyer at 

6.30pm, then choir on main stage 
from 7.00pm 

Wednesday 5th July Reception induction meeting at 
9.30am 

Thursday 6th July Nursery induction meeting at  
9.30am 

Thursday 6th July PTA Quiz Night from 
7.00pm-10.00pm 

Friday 7th July Staff training 
school closed 

Friday 14th July Sports Day in the grounds, access 
via Kempe Road gate 
Nursery 9.15-10.00 

Reception 9.00-10.00 
Y1/2 10.15-11.15 
Y3/4 11.30-12.30 
Y5/6 2.00-3.00pm 

Tuesday 18th July  Summer Concerts 
Nursery/Reception 9.15-9.35 

Y1/2 10.00- 10.20 

Wednesday 19th July Summer Concerts at St John’s 
Y3/4 10.00-10.45 
Y5/6 11.00-11.45 

Thursday 20th July Y6 Leaver’s Assembly 
Leaver’s BBQ 5.30-7.00pm 

Friday 21st July Summer holidays 
school ends at 2.00pm 

Thursday 7th 
September 

Children return to school 
at 8.30am 


